
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 16, 2020 
 
Dear APW Rebel Families, 
 
The Altmar Parish Williamstown Central School District has been approved to provide two meals 
(breakfast and lunch) at no cost to children who attend schools that have been closed due to COVID-19.  
District administration has established a plan to provide these two meals to be distributed throughout 
the District for current students as well as our future Rebels.  
   
Our staff is prepared to provide breakfast and lunch “grab and go bags” to all children who live in the 
district who are 1 year old – 18 years old (or older if currently registered). The plan is to start delivery of 
these grab and go meals to students on Thursday March 19th from 10:30 am – 1:30 pm. The bus will be 
making stops between these times and will leave the bag meals by the roadside, nearest to the mailbox. 
 
If you are NOT interested in receiving meals, the District is requesting that you contact us via E-mail 
to meals@apw.cnyric.org or call 315-625-5241.  Please indicate the name of the student(s) that you are 
opting out of the meal service. 
 
We will start delivering the meals on Thursday, March 19th from 10:30 am – 1:30 pm.  This delivery will 
include meals for both Thursday and Friday.   The plan is to have another delivery prepared for Monday 
March 23rd from 10:30 am – 1:30 pm that will include meals for the week (five days – Monday through 
Friday). 
 
Thank you for allowing us the opportunity to serve your family and our school community. 
Sincerely, 

 

Eric Knuth 
Superintendent  
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